Facilitations

News & features for facility professionals

Published periodically by



February 2007

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

I am continually impressed by the opportunities and value available to us as IFMA members, both locally in the Madison chapter, and at the International level. There is so much information available from IFMA International that at times it can become overwhelming. To that end they've introduced the WIRE, a biweekly email newsletter that delivers all the information you need to make the most of your IFMA membership in one convenient package. You'll find details on educational events, FM community connections, recognition opportunities, upcoming Webinars and the latest IFMA studies and surveys. Plus, you'll get tips for "greening" your facility, solutions to industry problems straight from the council listservs, and access to the FREE, discounted and/or exclusive products and services that are included with IFMA membership. The first issue of The Wire was distributed via email on Friday, January 12, to all IFMA members. This will reduce the number of email announcements you receive from IFMA, but allow you to get the most value out of your IFMA membership.

In addition I just finished reading through the Jan/Feb issue of the FMJ (Facility Managers Journal). What a wealth of information. The articles on professional development, credentialing, and leadership were some of my favorites. Be sure to check it out.

At the local level the talent and commitment from the professionals I've been working with for the upcoming Tri-Chapter event in May remind me of this value almost daily. The speakers have put an enormous amount of time into educational and informational presentations – you won't be disappointed. Barb Unger and her committee deserve a special thank you for all their hard work thus far pulling this awesome day together. It continually reminds me why IFMAdison is so special. In addition, thanks to the folks who donated their time and food to the recent dinner at the Ronald McDonald House. Chuck Gifford's deep fried turkey is quickly becoming an IFMAdison trademark!

So stay involved, enjoy the value, and try to keep warm. Spring is just around the corner.

Sheri Rose, CFM

Chapter Monthly Luncheon
The Sheraton, 12 Noon, February 20, 2007

Topic: Energy Management: A Sustainable Activity

Buildings use 38% of all US Energy. 86% of building construction relates to renovation of existing buildings. The utility bills of many recently constructed "high efficiency" buildings have increased by as much as 30% in the first three years. Clearly, the greatest opportunity for overall reduction in US energy use lies within existing buildings. Many facility managers believe that reducing energy use is either very technical or capital intensive, or both. In many cases, significant reduction in utility bills can be achieved with little or no capital investment.

Dick Pearson and Brian Basken will illustrate straightforward ENERGY MANAGEMENT procedures which can be applied by facility managers.

Newsletter to Go Electronic

You may have noticed that you received a link to the last several newsletters via an email. For the next several months, you will receive both the email link as well as the mailed paper copy. Starting in June, we will no longer send out the paper copy. This will provide a great savings to the chapter, allowing the chapter to provide more services to its members. If you did not receive the email link, please contact me at mdarga@twallproperties.com

'07 Sponsorship Drive Off to Good Start

January kicked off IFMA's 8th Annual Sponsorship Drive, and we are up and rolling. Our goal this year is to raise \$16,000, and as this goes to press we already have sponsorships and pledges totaling more than \$12,000. Sponsorship packets are available at the monthly meetings and on our web site. If you have any questions, please contact:

Karyn Biller (608) 257-0521 ext 104.

2006-2007 OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Sheri Rose CFM **President:**

608-255-7676

ssmarose@msn.com Vice President & **Larry Barton** President-Elect

Strang, Inc.

276-9200, fax 276-9204 barton@strang-inc.com

Secretary: Jim Whiteside CFM

Whiteside Facility Engineering 834-8090, fax 834-8017

whiteside.engineering@charter.net

Treasurer: **Eugene Post AIA**

Design Structures 829-2100, fax 829-2111 gpost@designstructures.com

Jon Schneider, Co-Chair Programs/Tours:

Hillcraft, Ltd.

221-3220, fax 221-1897 JonS@hillcraft.com

Membership: Karen Miller, Co-Chair

Badgerland Farm Credit Services 241-5737, fax 241-8907

Karen.Miller@badgerlandfcs.com

Jim Zirbel, Co-Chair Capital Fire & Security

442-8777

jzirbel@capital-fire-security.com

Meeting Planning Mike Jarlsberg, Chair

and Reception:

RMT, Inc.

831-4444, fax 831-3334

mike.jarlsberg@rmtinc.com

Sponsorship: Karyn Biller

Target Commercial Interiors 257-0521, fax 257-1859 karyn.biller@target.com

Public Relations Robin Stroebel CFM, Co-Chair

InteriorLOGIC Facility Planning 663-9600, fax 663-9699 rstroebel@intlogic.com Laura Olson CFM, Co-Chair

Kraft Foods, Inc. 285-6971, fax 285-4404 lolson@kraft.com

Matt Darga CFM, Co-Chair - Newsletter **Communications:**

T Wall Properties

663-7673

mdarga@twallproperties.com Mary Statz, Co-Chair - Web Site

Eppstein Uhen Architects

442-5350

marys@eppsteinuhen.com **Education:** Barb Unger, Co-Chair

Summit Credit Union 243-5162, fax 243-5030

barb.unger@summitcreditunion.com

Ginni Jones, Co-Chair

JT Packard

845-9900 (ext 4118), fax 800-579-5235

gjones@jtpackard.com

Past President: Laura Huttner

Dane County Department of Human Services

242-6260, fax 242-6293 huttner@co.dane.wi.us

Golf Outing Paula Roberts, Co-Chair

Steelcase Inc. 444-4402

Probert1@steelcase.com

Vickie Wenzel

Target Commercial Interiors

257-0521 (x110)

vickie.wenzel@target.com

Madison IFMA **Bob & Le Jordan**

International:

Communicators of Wisconsin (COW) Administration:

848-1960, fax 848-9266; ifma@mailbag.com Laura Clark, Member Services Manager **Questions for IFMA International (Houston)**

(713) 623-4362 (ext. 106): laura.clark@ifma.org

IFMAdison Member Profile

This month's member profile is Matt Darga, CFM Facility Manager for Johnson Controls at T. Wall Properties.

Matt, how long have you been involved with IFMA? Since the fall of 2003.

Give us a brief history of your work experience.

I received a degree from UW Madison with a focus on Geology, Hydrogeology, and Environmental Studies - a perfect background for facilities! Predictably, I started my career in the environmental field. I then made a slight career transition to manufacturing, at Trek Bicycle Corp. While there, I really "cut my teeth" on facilities issues, and I was fortunate to have an excellent mentor. An opportunity arose in a commercial office setting, and I have been officially in the facility management arena since then.

Offices held in IFMA, if any

No offices, but it's amazing to think that I have been involved with the newsletter for almost 2 years!

Family/home life

I have a 5 year old, 3 year old, and 9 month old at home, so there is no spare time. My wife and I have the same hobby - praying for patience and sanity. I rarely possess both at the same time.

Hobbies/interests

If I do find a few minutes, then I exercise. Running, biking, rowing, etc. - whatever I can fit in. Right now, I'm trying to prepare for my 9th Birkie. My friends and I do more drinking and storytelling there than skiing, so I'm not sure how best to prepare. Someday, I hope to have enough time to be able to get out in a rowing shell again on Mendota.

Something that few people know about you

I'm a cancer survivor - it will be 10 years this fall.

What you appreciate most about being an IFMA member

The networking and support from the other members dealing with the same issues.

Favorite IFMA memory

I fondly remember the first Tri-chapter I went to, which was the previous one held in Madison. Most memorable was the CFM review class. Without it, I probably would not have passed.

Tour of New WECC Building



We will be visiting the new WECC Building – time and date to follow via email. Meet at 431 Charmany Drive in the University Research Park. The building is visible at the corner of Whitney Way and Mineral Point Road, but you need to enter from within the Park.

Owner: Wisconsin Energy Conservation Corporation Architect: Eppstein Uhen Architects, Madison (Steve

Eppstein Uhen Architects, Madison (Steve Holzhauer, IFMA Member)

Builder: Vogel Bros. Building Company

Engineer: Arnold & O'Sheridan (Mike Schmidt, IFMA

Member)

34,500 square feet / Two Stories LEED Registered, GOLD Certification Targeted Occupancy: March 2007

Features:

- Minimal Site Disturbance
- Maximum Construction Recycling (97%)
- Rain Gardens and Bioswales for 100% on-site storm water management
- Photo Voltaic Array, the largest commercial array in the state
- Passive Solar Domestic Water Heater
- Heat Recovery System
- Sun Shades/ Light Shelves/ Daylighting!
- Partial Green Roof
- Pervious Concrete Pavement and Pavers
- Sustainable Materials
- Green Screen Monitor System

Watch your email for announcement of date and time of this tour. The information will also be posted on the IFMAdison web site as soon as it is available.

Tri-Chapter 2007

Save the date! Thursday May 10th is the 2007 Tri-Chapter. This year Madison will be hosting the event at the Monona Terrace. It's going to be a great event. You can expect to hear from some amazing speakers and you will have the opportunity to network with our chapter neighbors from South East Wisconsin and North East Wisconsin. We have an exciting closing keynote speaker, Coach Mike Eaves, the UW Men's Hockey Coach. Bachmann Construction will be sponsoring Coach Eaves! Don't miss this great opportunity to get a day of education in our own backyard.

PS-We're looking for door prizes, if you have something to donate please contact Barb Unger at barb.unger@summitreditunion.com. We're also looking for anyone interested in helping sponsor the event, either a keynote speaker or the morning or afternoon breaks. The sponsorship would be in \$100 increments, starting with \$100.

Sharing with Ronald McDonald House



Ronald McDonald admires the fried turkey cooked to perfection by Madison IFMA's Chuck Gifford

Madison IFMA received a heartfelt thank you note from Ronald McDonald House for the leftover IFMA Christmas party treats. Noel Pearson delivered cheese, crackers, veggie trays, dips, cookies, etc. for the enjoyment of their guests and staff.

On Monday, January 22, the entire evening meal at Ronald McDonald House was provided for 30 people by the Madison Chapter of IFMA. Chuck Gifford deep fried two turkeys, one donated by J M Brennan, Inc., a Milwaukee Contractor, and another donated by Pearson Engineering. The remainder of the meal was provided by Sheri Rose and Karen Miller (salad) Richard Pierce (green bean casserole), Laura Huttner (vegetables), Noel Pearson (potatoes au gratin), and Barb Wiltzius (Tower Inn, Monona, rolls). Ronald McDonald House Director Laurie Irwin's response to this effort was, "Whoo hoo! I might stay for dinner!"



First Class Mail

Address Correction Requested

IFMA Madison Chapter Calendar of Events

February 2007

- 13 Executive Board Meeting
- 20 Luncheon Meeting Energy Management for Facility Managers
- ?? Tour WECC Builing (watch for details by email)

March 2007

- 13 Executive Board Meeting
- 20 Luncheon Meeting Integrated Technology: AVI Midwest
- 22 Tour Blackhawk Church

March Newsletter Deadline Friday, February 23, 2007

Please submit materials to Matt Darga at

mdarga@twallproperties.com
(as an attached WORD document)



Our Sponsors 2006 - 2007

Gold

Pearson Engineering, LLC FacilityNow, Inc, Strang Target Commercial Interiors Kramer Printing

Silver

Ahern Fire Protection
SRI Consultants, Inc.
Environment Control of Wisconsin
Whiteside Facility Engineering, LLC
Datakeep, Inc.
Servicemaster Building Maintenance
Eppstein Uhen Architects
Plunkett Raysich Architects
FLAD and Associates
Welton Enterprises, Inc.
Alliant Energy
Bruce Company
Interior Investments
CUNA Mutual